WAYNE TOWNSHIP MEETING MARCH 15, 2021

The Wayne Township Board of Supervisors held a meeting on March 15, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Wayne Township Municipal Building, with James Maguire, David Calhoun and Brad Rote present.

Those also in attendance: Carl Bathurst, Linda Calhoun, Tom Duran, Leroy Merrill, Tresia Rickert, Terry Condo, John Segursky, P.E. of Uni-Tec, and Paul Ryan, Esquire

Public Participation

Terry Condo – Bowmaster Property

Terry Condo asked the Board about the status of the cleanup of the Bowmaster property.

Zoning Officer Terry Crawford reported that he had to revise the citations and will be taking them to the Magistrate's Office to file them tomorrow.

Approval of Meeting Minutes

Chairman Maguire asked if there were any questions or comments on the monthly meeting minutes of February 15, 2021, there being none, Supervisor Calhoun made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted; seconded by Supervisor Rote, MCU.

Approval of Treasurer's Report

Supervisor Calhoun made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report as submitted; seconded by Supervisor Rote, MCU.

Police Report

Chief Winkleman was not present at the meeting.

Zoning/Code Officer's Report

Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer Terry Crawford reported issuance of the following permits:

03/04/21	Permit to the Wayne Township Landfill for the construction of a new scale house
03/08/21	Permit to property owner of 49 Pocahontas Trail
03/15/21	Permit to property owner of 1208 Youngdale Road
03/15/21	Application provided to the property owner of 10 Cochise Trail for a sunroom

Monthly Engineer's Report

Township Engineer John Segursky, P.E. reported that he is working on completing the submission to the Clinton County Conservation District to amend the Ball Field NPDES Permit. The County requires that a major amendment to the permit be submitted, which is based on the additional disturbance, if it exceeds ten percent of the original permitted area and said that the previously permitted parking area must be included as part of the additional disturbance. According to Segursky, the mapping has been completed and the calculations are being finalized for submission on March 19, 2021, adding that the permit application has been presented to Chairman Maguire to sign on behalf of the Township.

The additional fees associated with the amendment are a \$500 permit fee and \$100 per additional acre disturbed, one check will go to the Clinton County Clean Water Fund and the other one goes to the PA Clean Water Fund, and both checks must be included with the submission. Mr. Segursky requested the Supervisors approve issuance of the checks for the submission.

John Segursky, P.E. also reported that he had discussions with the Clinton County Conservation District about the 144' x 43' expansion of the Nature Park parking area. The expansion will require an Erosion and Sedimentation Control Plan to be submitted to the Conservation District along with a check for \$70 for the review fee and requested the Supervisors approve issuance of the check for the submission. He noted that Chairman Maguire signed the application.

Mr. Segursky also confirmed that Township Employee Arnold Coleman can begin removing the trees from the site prior to receiving approval of the Erosion and Sedimentation Control Plan as long as the activity is limited to removing trees.

Chairman Maguire reported that another inspection of the Pine Mountain/Loganton Road will have to be scheduled at the same point where they hauled logs from the Conser property to the Pine Mountain Road, they plan to haul fill in to be leveled off for the construction of a building.

Supervisor Calhoun made a motion to approve issuing the checks associated with the NPDES Permit Amendment and the review fee for the E&S Plan for the Nature Park; seconded by Supervisor Rote, MCU.

John Segursky, P.E., noted that the amended NPDES permit would be good through April 30, 2021 and recommended to the Board, if there were no additional plans for the park, that the Township submit a Notice of Termination to close out the permit. He also noted that if the Board has plans for doing additional work in the near future it could be added to the amended NPDES permit application to avoid paying an additional \$500.

Recreation Committee Report

Jerry Powers reported on behalf of the Recreation Committee announced the following events planned by the Committee.

March 20, 2021 - Decorate the Nature Park for Easter at 1:00 pm

March 24, 2021 - Re-stocking trout at the fishing pier in the Nature Park

April 24, 2021 - Little League Opening day with a Car Show from 8:00 am – 3:00 pm

21 - Little League Opening day with a Car Show from 8:00 am - 3:00 pm at 3:00 pm there will be a Car Cruse through the Township

Jerry also reported that the Centennial Celebration has been cancelled and will be held in 2030 and Christmas in July at the Nature Park is being planned.

Jerry requested the Supervisors sponsor a little league team at a cost of \$350.00 and the sponsored team would wear "Wayne Township" on their tee shirts.

Supervisor Rote made a motion to approve \$350.00 to sponsor a Little League Team for Wayne Township; seconded by Supervisor Calhoun, MCU.

Old Business:

Leroy Merrill

Resident Leroy Merrill asked for assistance from the Board of Supervisors with regard to FEMA removing his property at 1597 Youngdale Road removed from the Flood Zone stating he has been trying to get this matter resolved for two years. He said he has taken measures to elevate the property with fill and he has submitted documentation to FEMA (Federal Emergency Management Agency) and has now been told that it is up to the Township.

Chairman Maguire said he has tried contacting Sarah Wolfe of FEMA to find out what the Township has to do with regard to resolving the matter for Mr. Merrill during the March work session and at least six other instances and has not received a return telephone call.

A discussion was held and the Board requested that Mr. Merrill provide all his information to the Board of Supervisors and if the Board is unable to get the matter resolved the matter will then be turned over to the Township Solicitor.

Wayne Township Fire Company

Supervisor Calhoun said it is the Board's understanding that the Wayne Township Fire Company is being audited by the Attorney General's Office and asked Rob Bowmaster if he could provide information to the Supervisors on the audit.

Rob Bowmaster said it was an audit of the Relief Association and it has been completed.

Steve Leitch explained that there was an issue with the Relief Association paying for a grant writer and to correct the matter the money was moved from the Fire Company back to the Relief Fund.

New Business:

Chairman Maguire introduced Paul Ryan as the new Township Solicitor noting that Paul D. Welch retired on March 5, 2021.

Zoning Officer Terry Crawford

Zoning Officer Terry Crawford reported an issue with an individual who built a 56 x 12 ft. addition on to a trailer without getting a permit and deficiencies were found by the Code Inspection Officer and Mr. Crawford was unsure what the next step is with regard to the structure.

The Board of Supervisors directed Terry to discuss the situation with Solicitor Paul Ryan.

Road Closure

Chairman Maguire said that the Spook Hollow Road is now closed due to the Bridge Project started this week and the Engineer/Inspector working with McTish Kunkle is set up in the Township Building and if the weather is good they will begin removing trees.

Supervisor Calhoun said the road closure was called into the Communication Center.

Rob Bowmaster

Rob Bowmaster said the Fire Company was not notified about the race that was held on the watershed property over the weekend.

Chairman Maguire said it was a six mile race, Fire on the Rocks, and believes it is run by the same trail group that worked with the Frozen Snot Trail Race.

Rob Bowmaster questioned whether the group provided a Certificate of Liability Insurance to the Township for the event.

Chairman Maguire said they did not and additional discussion ensued regarding Certificate of Liability Insurance requirements.

Rob Bowmaster also asked if the Township has a key to the Reservoir Gate stating that the City plans to change the lock.

Supervisor Rote said the Supervisors were notified that they would be changing the lock and we told them the Township and Fire Company would need new keys when the lock is changed.

Invoices

Chairman Maguire asked if there were any questions on the invoices to be paid.

Carl Bathurst questioned the payment made on March 15th to Superior Plus for heating oil whether it was at the Visitor's Center or the Township Building.

Supervisor Calhoun said that he believes it was for the Township Building and noted improvements have recently been made to the Visitor's Center that will help reduce heating costs for the Center.

Supervisor Calhoun made a motion to approve the invoices as presented; seconded by Rote, MCU.

Adjournment

Chairman Maguire made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Supervisor Rote, MCU.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

	Respectfully submitted,	
	Darlene S. Macklem, S	ecretary
	James B. Maguire, C	hairman
	David W. Calhoun	
	Brad L. Rote	Supervisors
Financial Business – March 15, 2021:		
General Fund Accounts: First National Bank Checking First National Bank – MM Acct. FNB – Linnwood Drive Project Muncy Bank Money Market PLGIT – Checking PLGIT PLUS Woodlands Checking Account Jersey Shore State Bank CD Woodlands Bank – Act 13 Funds	\$ 48,812.29 \$ 72,928.11 \$ 8,584.98 \$52,746.15 \$ 37,604.33 \$ 15,004.46 \$ 11,828.53 \$152,424.69 \$ 34,157.49	.20% .45% .45% 1.5% .01% .05% .40% 2.15% .40%
State Fund Account:		
PLGIT Checking	\$ 83,807.55	.01%